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We wish the 12 children from 6th class every  
success as they leave Tirelton N.S. 

Construction of new school toilets. 
The construction of the new school toilets will commence during the 
Summer holidays. 
 

WEEE Recycling 
WEEE Ireland came to the school on 21st April.  They explained about the 

recycling of small electrical items and left a container in the school.  This 

was filled and in return the school received a free computer. 

School is reopening on Monday, 31st August 2009. 

Grass cutting 
Many thanks  to John Joe Kelleher for cutting the grass in the school field 
during the year. 
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Mini Sevens Hurling  
On Thursday, 30th April the school took part in the Mini-Sevens Hurling 
Competition in Cloughduv in lovely weather. A total of five teams took part. 
The boys enjoyed the games and while not progressing to the county finals 
can be very proud of their efforts. 

Whole School Evaluation 
On May 1st, School Inspector Michael Crowley met with the Board of 
Management and teachers for final feedback on W.S.E.  All were delighted 
with his response. 

Excellence in Science Award 
Second class, third class and fourth class children of Tirelton N.S. have 
been working diligently all year on the Discovery Primary Science 
Programme.  They were rewarded for their great endeavours recently when 
they received news that the school had achieved an Award of Excellence.  
Maith sibh a leanaí!  Here they are pictured receiving their Award at a 
function held in school on Wednesday, 24th June.  
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Indoor Hurling Blitz 
On June 10th the boys and girls took part in the Sciath na Scol Indoor 
Hurling Blitz in the Leisure Centre in Macroom.  The other schools who took 
part were Cúl Aodha, Inchigeela and Ballyvongane.  It was  a very even 
competition all through with Tirelton defeating Cúl Aodha in a play off to 
reach the final.  In a tremendous game of hurling, Ballyvongane just  eeked 
out a narrow win and while our players were  disappointed they really lost 
nothing in defeat.  A great tournament played in the right spirit and refereed 
excellently all through by John Darby. 

First Holy Communion 
Eleven children from Second Class received their First Holy Communion in 
Toames Church on Saturday, 9th May.  The church was beautifully 
decorated and the school choir added greatly to the occasion. Great credit 
goes to Fr. Cremin, musician Paul Harley and in particular Miss McCarthy 

New Entrants  

On  Friday, 19th June  we welcomed ten children to the school and they will 
start in Junior Infants in September 2009. 

 
 

Cork City Sports 

The Cork City Sports scheduled to be held on June 10th were deferred to 
June 17th due to Cork/Kerry match in Pairc Uí Caoimh, but on Wednesday 
morning 17th June they were cancelled due to bad weather. 

Football Coaching 
Past pupil, Stephen Kelleher completed a ‘Two Day Football Coaching 
Course’ in school on Thursday, 14th May. This was part of their Transition 
Project in De La Salle College, Macroom. Children from 2nd to 4th certainly 
enjoyed the sessions. 

West Muskerry Sciath na Scol Football competition 
 
On Wednesday, 
3rd June, both 
our boys and 
gir ls football 
teams went to 
Baile Bhuirne to 
take part in the 
West Muskerry 
Sciath na Scol 
F o o t b a l l 
c o m p e t i t i o n .  

Others  schools  in 
a t t e n d a n c e  w e r e 
Dromleigh, Inchigeela and 
Cúil Aodha.  Both teams 
performed very well and 
all enjoyed the day very 
much. 
 


